## O LA COO

## OFFICE OF CITY ENGINEER

CITY HALL 400 LA CROSSE ST LA CROSSE WI 54601-3396 (608) 789-7505

January 30th, 2018

RE: Public Information Meeting- Regarding the Proposed Construction of Cass Street

## Dear Resident/Owner:

The City of La Crosse Engineering Department is designing Cass Street, from 8th Street to West Avenue, for construction this summer. Work includes new curb & gutter and roadway pavement, and some storm sewer upsizing. Following the City's Green Complete Streets policy, every street is also considered for pedestrian & bicycle facilities, traffic calming, and green infrastructure.

In addition to traffic calming considerations, such as corner bump-outs, the project will include new pedestrian-scale street lighting, and some streetscape elements. All work will be within public Right-of-Way, but may be a significant change for you because the corridor has historically been unlit.

The City is holding an open house Public Involvement Meeting to display design concepts and gather feedback for this project. One specific item that must be addressed at the meeting is determination of a street light fixture, selected from existing City inventory. The meeting is being held on:

Wednesday, February 21st, 2018, starting at 5:00 P.M. City Hall, 3rd Floor Conference Room 400 La Crosse Street

This is your time to ask questions and learn more about the project. We look forward to seeing you there. While all feedback will be considered, the project must keep moving to meet bidding deadlines. If you are unable to attend, but would like to submit comments, send correspondence to:

Cass Street PIM - 2018
Engineering Department- City Hall
400 La Crosse Street
La Crosse Wisconsin, 54601

Sincerely,

Jamie Hassemer Civil Engineer I (608) 789-8182

Cc: Council Members J. Marcou, J. Olson, and P. Ostrem

Tim Kabat, Mayor

Washburn Neighborhood Association